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Itôs hard to believe that the month of September has come and gone!  At our Open House on September 13, parents 
had a chance to learn a little more about classroom expectations and routines.   These opportunities are the beginning 
of establishing a partnership between the home and school.  We stand at almost 100% chance of helping your child 
reach their learning potential when a true partnership exists.  We can't do it alone.  You are your child's first teacher 
and by the time they graduate, you will have spent more time being their teacher than we have. Despite this, we have 
them for 285 minutes a day, and with your help, our time with them becomes so much more powerful.  The first step in 
establishing a positive partnership, is keeping the lines of communication open. Home-School communication is a key 
factor in the success of your childôs academic success.  
 
 

Staffing Update 
 
In our September newsletter, we missed welcoming back one of our teachers - Jacquie Portwood, who will be team-
teaching P.E. with Dana Guthrie. Another late hire, was Kendra Blakely, filling in for Cassie Jones on a temporary ba-
sis. Dominique Raymond, our French Immersion Support Teacher, will be supporting this classroom until new 
French Immersion teacher to our district, Danielle Lehman, arrives from Ontario.  Also new to us is CEA Sydney 
Manyk.  Welcome back to Brittany Nickel, support worker from Arc Programs who will be with us Mondays, 
Thursdays and  every other Friday. Brittany works closely with our Counselor and School Based Team to provide ser-
vices (individual and group), to help students with social and communication skills, problem solving, emotional regula-
tion and coping skills, managing behavior, anxiety, sense of connection and belonging at school, and self-esteem and 
confidence.  Referrals for her services are made through our School Based Team. We also have 4 Certified Education 
Assistants re-join our team. Please welcome back to Dusty Ohashi, Gillian Renner, Donna Gruenenwald, and 
Jaqueline Wiebe!    
 

Noon Hour Supervisors 
 
Our supervisors work in assigned areas and on the school ground, during the lunch period.  They provide a high level 
of visibility and monitor the activities of students to ensure their safety, well-being, and conformance to the schoolôs 
standards of acceptable behavior.  The mere presence of adults will deter most inappropriate behavior. Meaningful and 
positive interaction between adults and students will deter even more inappropriate behaviors.  We thank the following 
supervisors for the important role they play: 
 
Jeanette Sfreddo Janis French 
Sheri Fisher  Tanya Zaufenberger 
Bailey Hyde  Mariana Picton 
Shannon Bender-Bell  
  

 
In other newsé.our school Terry Fox run was held on 
September 24, and all staff and students participated.  
£cole Peter Greer Elementary has hosted a run the last 
25 years raising close to $16,000! Central Okanagan 
Public Schools has raised $746, 867 over 28 years of 
Terry Fox runs. Many of the students ran over 10 laps of 
the field without stopping.  Members of our WeBam stu-
dent leadership team kicked off the run with a few inspirational words and a video about what Terry 
Fox means to us all and a great warm up dance.  Thank-you to Emma Sarbit and Nicky Krastel for 
taking the lead role in organizing this run. The students were very motivated to run the laps and the 
separated Primary and Intermediate routes kept the students spread out and safe! Nice work!  Dona-
tions continue to come in! 
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Our Intermediate Leaning Community (ILC) is a multi-age classroom of grade 5 and 6 students and three 
teachers.  The ILCôs structure is based on the principles of the OECD's work on innovative learning environ-
ments.   

The OECD has identified six domains of school and classroom-based activity to foster innovation and 
promote learner agency.  Learner agency is the capacity and propensity to take purposeful initiativeðthe 
opposite of helplessness. Young people with high levels of agency do not respond passively to their circum-
stances; they tend to seek meaning and act with purpose to achieve the conditions they desire in their own 
and othersô lives.  Students are not passive recipients of knowledge and facts, rather they are active partici-
pants in designing their learning. 

What you see in this type of learning environment: 
 
¶ Regrouping of educators and teachers. 
¶ Regrouping of learners of mixed age and 
abilities. 

¶ Rescheduling of learning. 
¶ Widening of instructional skills and mixes of 
pedagogies. 

¶ Collaborative planning, orchestration and 
professional development. 

¶ Inquiry Learning 
 

 

 

In order to transform learning the most important cultural shift that must occur is the creation of cultures in schools 
where both adults and children are seen as learners who have deep agency and ownership over the learning that they 
do.  Let us be clear:  It is the modern learner's newfound capability to take full control of his or her learning that is THE 
educational shift of our times.        Richardson and Dixon 

Thereôs a fine line between trying to get students excited 
about our interests, and involving students in learning that is based 
on their interests. While the former can generate engagement (which 
is often times short lived), the latter approach starts with the students 
and prioritizes what makes each and every one of them unique. As a 
result, they are the designers of relevant learning experiences that 
tap into their intrinsic motivation.  

Ross Cooper 



ECOLE PETER GREER ELEMENTARY 
 

 

 
 

ISSUE  2, October 2019 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR OCTOBER & NOVEMBER 
 

Oct 1-Nov 8 Foundation Skills Assessment ( Grade 4) 
Oct 1   Gambell Orchard 9 amð11:30am for Ms. Mazey & Ms. Payne 
Oct 2  Sexual Health Education (Grades 4-6) 
Oct 3 & 4 Social Justice/Leadership Retreat to Eagle Bay Camp  
Oct 4   Harvest Social 5:30 pmð7:30 pm 
Oct 7ð11 Fire Prevention Week  
Oct 8   PAC Meeting in the Library 6:30 pm  
Oct 8 & 9 Kindergarten Vision Screening 
Oct 10  Fire Drill # 2 @ 1:00 pm 
Oct 11  Administrative Implementation Day: School Not in Session 
  StrongStart Closed  
Oct 14  Thanksgiving Day: Schools Closed 
Oct 17 & 18 Parent-Teacher ConferencesðEarly Dismissal at 12:30 pm  
Oct 24  Bus Evacuation Training  
  Cultural Performance: Daniel Duggan DrummingðFamilies welcome! 
Oct 25  Teacher Professional Development Day: Classes not in Session 
  StrongStart Closed 
Oct 29  Photo Retakes  
Nov 1  StrongStart Closed Today 
Nov 4  Cultural Performance: Twin Kennedy: Fiddle, Guitar & Vocals @ 12:30pm 
Nov 8  Remembrance Day Assembly 9:00 am 
Nov 11 Remembrance Day: Schools & StrongStart Closed   
Nov 12 Freaky Frankenstein Science Made Fun for Kindergarten 
  PAC Meeting in the Library 6:30 pm 
Nov 13 StrongStart Closed Today 
Nov 15 Fire Drill #3 @ 2:15 pm 

The Central Okanagan School Districtôs Appeals Process 

The School District Appeals Policy states that, "A student or a parent of a student who is entitled to an educational program in 
School District No. 23 may appeal a decision of an employee of the Board of Education which significantly affects the education, 
health or safety of the student".  For a complete description of the Appeals Policy along with the recommended steps to follow in 
attempting to solve a problem, please refer to Policy 460 ï Appeals, that can be accessed from the óPoliciesô link under the Board of 
Education heading on the School Districtôs homepage ï www.sd23.bc.ca. 

 

The Central Okanagan School Districtôs Financial Hardship Clause 

Within School District Policy 425 ï Student Fees (see www.sd23.bc.ca), the 
Board of Education has indicated ñthat a student will not be excluded from any 
educational program due to financial hardshipò.  This clause in the policy pro-
vides for the private and confidential consideration of financial circumstances of 
individual students and families, while preserving the dignity of families who 
may be unable to pay. Please contact the school Principal if you are facing a fi-
nancial hardship that may restrict the ability of your child to access a school pro-
gram.   

http://www.sd23.bc.ca

